
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Newsletter Date 

10/9/2017 

Fall Break – This Friday, Oct. 13th and 
Monday, Oct. 16th we will be having our 
Fall Break.  There will be no school or 
Extended Care.  Classes will resume on 
Tuesday, Oct 18th. 
 
Parent/Teacher Conference Forms – 
for Kindergarten – 8th grade are due 
back today.  You will receive your 
conference time in your child’s report 
card envelope.  Report cards will be 
given out next Wed, October 18th. 
 

1st quarter conferences are required for 
all students in Kindergarten – 8th grade. 
 

Mrs. Else will have a sign-up sheet in 
her classroom for her students when 
she is ready to schedule conferences. 
 
Health Reminder -  Cold and flu season 
is starting.  We would like to remind you 
that your child should stay home if they 
have a fever greater than 99 degrees, 
have diarrhea or are vomiting.  Your 
child may return to school AFTER they 
are fever-free for 24 hours.  The same 
policy applies to diarrhea and vomiting. 
 

We know that this can be inconvenient, 
but the health of our entire student body 
is a high priority for our teachers and 
staff.  We also have several students 
and staff members who have 
compromised immune systems. Thank 
you for your understanding of why we 
will need to enforce this policy.  
 
Box Tops Competition With a Twist – 
Make sure you are saving your Box 
Tops for Education!  Our 1st contest will 
run from Monday, October 23 – Friday, 
October 27.  More information will be 
sent home with next week’s Chronicle.  
But here’s a hint – save your pennies! 
 
B Volleyball – This week we will 
practice on Monday from 3:30pm - 
5:00pm. We will practice during recess 
on Wednesday and Thursday. The girls 
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should have knee pads, water, tennis 
shoes, and comfortable clothing for 
practice.  
 

The B team’s first game is Thursday, 
October 19th, at Emmanuel.  A calendar 
with the games and practices was sent 
home last week.  If you have any 
questions please don't hesitate to talk to 
Ms. Hintz.  We will not be having an A 
volleyball team this year.  
 
Soccer – Practice this week will be 
Monday and Wednesday from 3:30 – 
5:00 pm. Our 1st game will be on 
Tuesday, October 24, and we will be 
playing at home vs. Emmanuel.  
 

We will try to publish an actual calendar 
shortly. All practices will be at ASU West 
from 3:30-4:45 unless otherwise noted. 
We will plan to be back at Emmaus by 
5.  Games will hopefully be played at 
Rose Mofford sports complex located 
close to Peoria and 23rd Aves.   
 
Picture Retakes - will be done 
Wednesday morning, Oct. 25th.  You 
should have received your child’s 
pictures if you ordered them on Picture 
Day.  If your child had their picture taken 
and you would like it to be retaken, you 
must send the original pictures back to 
school to be given to the photographer 
the day of the retakes.  Please keep the 
class composite picture, as that will not 
be redone.  If your child did not have 
pictures taken the first time, you may 
have them taken on retake day.  Order 
forms are available in the office.   
 
Chapel - Our Chapel service will be 
held on Fridays at 8:30 am.  Parents are 
encouraged to join us if it works into 
your schedule. Mission envelopes are 
sent home every Thursday for chapel on 
Friday.  Please help teach your child 
that it’s not the amount that you give in 
chapel that is most important; it’s a way 

Upcoming Events 
 

• Tue, 10/10 Hot 
Lunch – 3 Cheese 
Macaroni 

• Wed,10/11 8:30 am        
Chapel & mission 
offering collection   

• Wed, 10/11 Spirit 
Day – Crazy Hat/ 
Crazy Socks Day 

• Fri, 10/13 No 
School – Fall Break 

• Fri, 10/13 8th grade 
Coyote for a Day 

• Fri, 10/13 ALA 
Homecoming 

• Sun, 10/15 Worship 
8:00/10:30 am    

• Mon, 10/16 No 
School - Fall Break 

• Tue, 10/17 Hot 
Lunch 
Mac/Cheeseburger 
Casserole 

• Wed, 10/18 Report 
Card Day 

• Fri,10/20 8:30 am        
Chapel & mission 
offering collection   

• Fri, 10/20 Hot 
Lunch Ham & 
Cheese Sandwich 

Upcoming Sports 
 

• Mon, 10/9 3:30-5:00 
B Volleyball & 
Soccer Practice 

• Wed, 10/11 3:30-
5:00  Soccer 
Practice 

Like us on 

Facebook 
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for them to say thanks to God for all the things 
He has given us.   
 
 

Our first mission project will be going to help 
the victims of the recent hurricanes.  Our total 
mission offerings so far are $585.92.       
 
Please join us for worship - Our  
weekly church services are on Sunday at 8:00 
and 10:30 AM, with Bible Study for children, 
teens and adults at 9:15 AM. We’d love to 
worship with you! 
 
Pastor, Teachers and Staff 

 

Office: 602-843-3853 
Fax: 602-942-4924 
Website: EmmausLutheran.com 
 

Pastor 
Pastor Else: 602-548-3127 
 

Principal 
Mr. Plocher: 623-328-5070 
 

Teachers 
Mrs. Plocher: 623-328-5070 
Ms. Hintz: 480-290-4167 

Miss Schroeder: 248-719-3356 

Mrs. Easley: 602-256-7425 

Mrs. Else: 602-578-8408 

Mrs. Schulz: 602-843-4664 

 

Board of Education    
 

 

Eric Coda(Chairman) eric.coda@yahoo.com   
602-301-5761  

John Little  jlittle1774@gmail.com  
480-259-9168  

Marc Gantenbein  mgantenbein@cox.net  
602-788-8639  

Chris Suhonen chsuhonen@aol.com 
602-320-6869  
 
David Conklin   davidaconklin@yahoo.com 
602-717-7815 
 
Theodore Bodjanac  COLTED@hotmail.com   
623-308-1903 
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